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Opening of West Parade to Bridge Street 
from 15 December  
 

 
Denmark Link Road Upgrade 
December 2023  

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present. 

 
Denmark Link Road is a new link road 
being constructed between Garfield 
Road West, Riverstone, and the 
Westminster Street Bridge at 
Schofields. 
 
What work are we doing?  
On 15 December, we will be opening the new link 
road between West Parade and Bridge Street to 
traffic.  
 
The new road is a key part of the project and will 
join two streets that were previously cul-de-sacs.  
 
The connection will also increase road capacity to 
meet the future transport needs for Sydney’s 
growing north west as part of the North West 
Growth Centre (NWGC).   
 
What will this mean for you? 
The connection will mean that motorists have an 
alternative route to go around the Riverstone 
Town Centre via the Westminster Street Bridge.  
 
It is also expected that traffic congestion along 
Garfield Road West around the railway level 
crossing at Riverstone should also ease because 
of the new road. 
 

Traffic changes  
Bridge Street and West Parade will become a two- 
way street and will enable traffic to go around the 

railway crossing at Garfield Road West near the 
Riverstone Town Centre.  
 
Motorists are advised to take note of traffic signs, 
follow the speed limit and to drive carefully while 
getting used to the new route.  
 
For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, 
visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic 
NSW App. 
 
Remaining work 
Work is also continuing along the rest of the 
project along other local roads including Denmark 
Road, Garfield Road West, Creek Street, Carlton 
Street and Trevithick Street.  
 
Remaining works include preparations to leave 
site compound and remediation.  
 
Holiday shutdown period 
Our work site will be closed for the holiday period 
from Thursday 21 December to Sunday 7 January 
2024. 
 
During this shutdown period, we will respond to 
project-related emergency queries and our 24-
hour community information line will still be in 
operation.  
 
On behalf of everyone on the Denmark Link Road 
Project, we hope you have a safe and enjoyable 
holiday period.  
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Location of work  
 

 

Contact us 

 
 

 

Project Infoline 1300 338 306  
 

 

Denmarkroad-
community@burtoncontractors.com.au 

 

 

Nswroads.work/denmarkrd  

 

Get project updates direct to your inbox. 
Scan the QR code or call 1300 338 306. 
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